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MEETING MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 31, 2019 SPECIAL MEETING WITH TOWN OF WEST POINT
The Town Board of  the Town of Roxbury, Dane County, Wisconsin, hereby provides it written notice that the Roxbury Town Board will hold a Special Meeting regarding Fish, Crystal and Mud Lake water issues..  The meeting will be held at the Roxbury Town Hall on Thursday, October 31, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. 
The meeting was called to order for the Town of Roxbury by Ervin Breunig at 7:00 p.m.
Ashley Nedeau-Owen then called the Town of West Point meeting to order

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Present at this meeting was: Ervin Breunig, Mike Bradley, Nick Ganser, Lisa Meinholz-Clerk all from Town of Roxbury

Also present from the Town of West Point was Ashley Nedeau-Owen, Gordon Carncross, Renee Nair,  and Taffy Buchanan-Clerk.

Also present:

Chuck Bongard from MSA

Chuck Bongard from MSA provided information on the Scope of Services MSA believes are the next step in the process to proceed with the engineering portion of the flood mitigation project.  He explained that he has received mostly positive feedback from land owners.  The timing for any grant money could be late 2020 before any awards are made.  We all need to look for any and all funding possible.  
Ashley explained what road maintenance is going to be done on the E/W section of Schoepp Rd and the intersection of Barta and Schoepp Rd.  5 Culverts will be installed on Schoepp Road and the Barta intersection will be raised about 5 feet.  Discussion about Town of Roxbury helping to pay for a portion of the Barta project.  West Point will get estimates together for Roxbury to look at since part of the intersection is in Town of Roxbury.

Ashley handed out a draft copy of an Intergovernmental Agreement between both Townships and the formation of a Commission for the flood mitigation project.  It was determined that both townships need their lawyers to take a look at the agreement and add input.

West Point made a motion to approve Phase One - MSA moving forward on engineering plan for mitigation with paying a portion of the $10,000.00 cost.  All West Point members approved
Mike Bradley made a motion to approve MSA working on the engineering plan for mitigation with the Town of Roxbury paying for a portion of the cost.   This will be paid in 2020.  2nd by Nick Ganser.  Yes – Ervin Breunig, Nick Ganser and Mike Bradley.  No - 0 
This will be an open meeting and chairs will be set up for the public to observe the proceedings - There were several comments from residents from both townships.  
Adjourn – Motion made by Mike Bradley to Adjourn.  2nd by Nick Ganser.  All appoved.
The minutes were taken by Lisa Meinholz-Town Clerk

